South Frontenac Township Police Services Board

Time: 10:00 a.m.

Location: Frontenac OPP Detachment- Hartington

Board Members

Present:

Wayne Horrocks

Ron Sleeth

Mayor Gary Davison

Staff:

Staff Sergeant Gary Ouellette

Secretary:

Wayne Orr, CAO

1. Call to Order

The Chairman called the meeting to order at 10:00 p.m.

- 2. Delegations none
- 3. Approval of Minutes

Moved by Ron Sleeth

Seconded by Gary Davison

THAT the minutes of the South Frontenac Township Police Services Board meeting held April 15th, 2010 be approved.

Carried.

- 4. Business Arising nil
- 5. Staff Sergeant Report

Staff Sergeant Ouellette drew to the attention of the board the copies of press releases that have been issued since the last meeting. He indicated that there has been a spike in break and enters however on a year to date basis we are on par. Overall it has been a steady couple of months. There have been a few copper thefts during break and enters. One arrest has been made in that area.

Staff Sergeant Ouellette indicated that a break in on Buck Lake had occurred and that this was the new residence of the Kingston Chief of Police.

He indicated that over the next week staffing will be reduced as twelve members have gone to the G20 Conference to offer additional support. Schedules will be back filled with over time and a cancellation of all leaves during that period.

- 6. Correspondence
- (i) OAPSB Bulletin Board June 2010
- (ii) OAPSB Notice of Spring 2010 Meeting
- (iii) J. Bruce McNaughton, re: Letter of Appreciation
- (iv) Oscar Mosquera, Manager, Program Development Branch, Ministry of Community Safety and Correctional Services, re: R.I.D.E. Program 2009-2010

There was discussion with regard to the North Grenville resolution seeking all Canadians to be entered into a DNA database. While initial support was raised, further concerns were discussed. Gary Ouellette is to make further inquiries and follow up at the next meeting.

- 7. Public Comment nil
- 8. Other Business

A follow up was requested on the dog shooting.

Staff Sergeant Ouellette confirmed that the initial investigation confirmed no fault and this has been appealed to the civilian complaints area. This will now be re-investigated however no decision has been made yet and no statement can be made as it is currently under investigation.

Mayor Davison brought forward concerns with regard to a recent bout of vandalism at both the Point and Ken Garrett Park. He asked what level of police presence is involved in parks as well as how often officers are involved in foot patrols.

Staff Sergeant Ouellette felt that foot patrols happen quite a bit however they are limited to day time hours and generally vandalism does not occur when the police are present on foot.

Staff Sergeant Ouellette confirmed that cell phone use while driving has not been declining as a result of the recent legislation and that actual charges are taking place at this point in time.

- 9. The next meeting will be held on September 23rd, 2010 in Hartington at 10:00 a.m.
- 10. In-Camera

Moved by Ron Sleeth

Seconded by Gary Davison

That the Police Services Board meeting move in-camera to discuss personnel issues.

Carried.

Moved by Gary Davison

Seconded by Ron Sleeth

That the Police Services Board meeting move out of in-camera.

Carried.

11. Adjournment

Moved by Gary Davison

Seconded by Ron Sleeth

THAT the Police Services Board meeting of April 15th, 2010 be adjourned at 10:35 p.m. Carried.

Chair Wayne Horrocks	Secretary Wayne Orr